
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

    Wagramerstrasse 17-19, 1220 Vienna, Austria                                                          Tel: (+43-1) 31339-3201  
pa-usosce@state.gov                                              Page 1 of 1                                              http://osce.usmission.gov 

1 
 

 

 

United States Mission to the OSCE  
 

Reply to Azerbaijan on illegal economic 
and other activities in the occupied 

territories of the Republic of Azerbaijan 
 

As delivered by U.S. Ambassador Daniel B. Baer 
to the Permanent Council, Vienna 

September 8, 2016 
 
 

Thank you to our distinguished colleague from Azerbaijan for raising his delegation’s 
concerns. 

There are US companies that are currently providing goods and services in Nagorno 
Karabakh and in the neighboring territories. In some cases these are resellers of goods 
purchased elsewhere and resold in Nagorno Karabakh, in other cases goods and services are 
being directly provided in Nagorno Karabakh. Our embassy in Baku has emphasized to the 
government in Azerbaijan that it is not against U.S. law for American companies to operate 
in the territories.  

However, I’d like to reassure our distinguished colleague from Azerbaijan that the language 
regarding conducting business in Azerbaijan on the State Department website and in the US 
country commercial guide for Azerbaijan has been revised in order to broaden awareness of 
Azerbaijani law. The latest US country commercial guide for Azerbaijan – which will be 
published soon – now contains language advising that American companies who do 
business in those territories risk facing civil and criminal penalties in Azerbaijan. 

Thank you, Mr. Chair. 
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